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“On this Memorial Day, we pray for those who
courageously laid down their (ives for the cause of
freedom. May the examples of their sacrifice inspire in
us the selfless love of Your Son, our Lovd Jesus Christ.
Bless the families of our fallen troops and fill their
homes and their [ives with Your strength and peace.
In union with people of goodwill of every nation,
embolden us to answer the call to work for peace and
justice, and thus, seek an end to violence and conflict
around the globe.

‘We ask this through your name.”

- Author Unknown
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SACRED HEART FACULTY MEMBER FR. JOSE GONZALEZ AND COR UNUM

COHORT MEMBER SHANEDRA JOHNSON FEATURED IN THE

CATHOLIC HERALD

Cathedral Continues Giving Aid During Crisis

CALLIE CAY

SPECIAL TO THE CATHOLIC HERALD

One of the most important ministries at the Cathedral
of St. John the Evangelist is the Open Door Café.

Volunteers and staff have worked hard to provide
hot lunches six days a week to more than 150 of the
most vulnerable among us. They've provided hygiene
kits, help with transportation, medical and housing
assistance to countless people in need, and have
become a beacon of hope in downtown Milwaukee.

In March, when the government closed businesses,
staff at the Open Door Café responded immediately.
Unable to provide hot meals and restricted by the
number of people they could allow to congregate, they
knew that they had to continue to help the many who
have come to rely on them within the bounds of the
recommendations from the health department.

Fr. Jose Gonzalez, associate pastor at the Cathedral
of St. John the Evangelist, said, “We're the last stop;
there's nowhere else for them to go.”

Under the direction of Shanedra Johnson, the
Director of Outreach Ministries, Fr. Gonzalez and a
host of volunteers worked to offer a brown bag lunch
with a sandwich, some protein, a bottle of water and
fruit to an average of 86 to 110 people every day.

The challenge in the beginning was that
supermarkets began selling out of bread and water
and other essentials they needed. Fr. Gonzalez said,
“It was a struggle. I didn’t know what to do; so I
prayed and did what I could.”

Fr. Gonzalez spent many days going from
supermarket to supermarket getting loaves of

bread and water where he could. Then a group of
parishioners from the Hispanic community began
fasting with him every Friday.

“They are poor, too,” he said. “They're grieving the
fact that they don't have the Eucharist and that they
don’t have the means to help as much as they want
to.”

Together, they gave up a weekly portion of their food,
reminded by Fr. Gonzalez that the Eucharist is all

about Jesus giving us life and that with this pandemic

he's presenting us with a choice. Will we give life to
others?

A Fr. Jose Gonzalez (left) and Shanedra Johnson (center) assist in meal preparation at the Cathedral of St. John the Evangelist.

(Submitted photo)

During the day of fasting, people drop off loaves of
bread.

“It’s an incredible sacrifice for many of them,” Fr.
Gonzalez said, “Some are very poor, but it’s true that
those who have the least seem to give the most.”

As they stack their loaves and keep 6 feet apart, those
who give without hesitation often tell Fr. Gonzalez of
people they know who are in need but won't ask for
themselves. Every week, he puts essentials like rice
and beans, spaghetti and cereal in boxes and delivers
them to people who have homes but are struggling to
live as the long weeks of this pandemic drag on and the
need increases.

“People don't like to ask,” he said. “Others ask for them
and they reluctantly, but gratefully, take our help””

Though there is much suffering, Fr. Gonzalez says he's

seen the shining hope of abundant goodness in the
many people who have been helping others in big and
small ways. Recently, he was told about a boy who'd
been saving spare coins in a box by his bed. He saw his
mom going to the store to buy bread for the homeless
and he brought the box to her and asked, “Mom, what
should I do with this money?”

When she told him that he could do anything he
wanted, the boy asked her to buy more bread.

“T'hese small acts of goodness give us life” Fr. Gonzalez
said. “T'hat we are people of the resurrection and life
will always triumph.”

With job losses increasing, the Open Door Café
sees more people in need every day. To help
support their efforts, contact Shanedra Johnson at
ShanedraJohnson@stjohncathedral.org.
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SUMMER 2020 COURSES JUST ANNOUNCED'

25% off ALL online summer courses.
Enroll now as space is limited.
Registration deadline is June 1st.
All are welcome to register!
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Learn more:
Click below!

i Sacred Heart...Stepping Forward in Faith: We are working on plans to re-open in phases that will |
prioritize the safety of our students, employees, and visitors. Check our website for updates, to l
1 be posted shortly after the upcoming Board of Director’s meeting on May 27, 2020: :
I. https://www.shsst.edu. |

Connect with Us!

Miss being on campus? There are a lot of ways to stay connected:

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/SacredHeartSeminaryAndSchoolOfTheology/
Facebook Alumni: https://www.facebook.com/SHSSTAlumni/
Instagram: https://www.instagram.com/sacred.heart.sst/

Twitter: https://twitter.com/SacredHeartSST
LinkedIn: https://www.linkedin.com/company/shsst/

Don't forget to visit the Sacred Heart website for updates on the seminary, news on COVID-19, view
past InnerView’s, and much, much more! https://www.shsst.edu
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